MINUTES

Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.

Monthly Meeting, Board of Directors 2006-2007

Lutheran Church of the Redeemer

December 12, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc. was called and convened at 1:34P.M. December 12, 2006 at the Music Suite of the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer. Robert Hahne presided as Club President. The following directors, officers and Rotarians also were present: Bob Hahne (President), Kim Mills (Treasurer), Scott Mills(Vice President/President –Elect), Lois Wilson( Secretary), Todd Dempsey(Immediate Past President), Robert Koenig(Sergeant-at-Arms), Paul Sawtell(Club Service), Kathy Martin(Community Service), Glenn Yarborough( International Service), Michael De Rose(Vocational Service), Paul Frank (Membership), Bob Rosenbaum and Vance Zavela.

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the November 14 and 28, 2006 meeting of the Board of Directors.

Paul Frank reported that although we have some prospective members in the pipeline, we will need a new push on Member recruitment in January to stay on target to reach our membership goal for the year.

Kim Mills reported that our caterer Lori Shepherd has been paid through October 2006 for the regular weekly club meetings and for the Christmas Party. We currently have 8 members with outstanding balances from the August billing. The balance in our checking account is  $16,284.47. The Board will receive a budget for review by email.

The Board confirmed that Marie York is still an active member of the club.

The Fundraising Committee lead by John McEvilly met December 5, 2006 to discuss ways to meet our fundraising goal of $25,000 for the club year. The first project being considered is Bob Hahne’s proposed flag project which is being investigated by various committee members. Their next scheduled meeting is January 16, 2007 and a report to the club is expected by February 2007.  Bob Koenig offered to head an Art Auction to help in the fundraising efforts.

Presentations were made by Vance Zavela on behalf of the Chesterbrook Residences and by Michael DeRose on behalf of Langley Residential Support Services both requesting consideration for financial support with proceeds raised by the club this year. Vance Zavela  stated that Chesterbrook is requesting $18,759 from the McLean Club to  help purchase a handicapped accessible van to be used for its residents. Of the total van cost of $60K the McLean Citizens Foundation is considering providing $30K if the additional funds can be raised. The 3 local Rotary clubs of Dunn Loring, Tysons and McLean are being solicited for the remaining $30K. It is expected that the bulk of the funds would come from the Tysons and McLean Clubs. February 1, 2007 is the submission deadline for the Mclean Citizens Foundation and Tyson Rotary is considering the request for funds also at this time. The Mclean Club will need to know if the Tysons club will match funds.

Michael DeRose made a repeat of his previous request for funds (made at the end of last club year) to support Langley Residential Support Services, Inc. Just recently the administrative offices sustained approximately $5K in damages in a fire, resulting in the need to relocate temporarily until they can move in to the parsonage at Trinity Church in Mclean. Michael DeRose sensed that a donation of $2,500 would be needed by Langley Residential and the Board requested that a written request be submitted outlining the uses for requested funds.

Michael DeRose also indicated he had received several nominations for the Youth Service Awards, to be held January 9, 2007, and he invited board members to assist in selection after the board meeting.

The issue of insurance, including errors and omissions insurance for Board Members was raised and President Bob will ask Todd Dempsey and Doug McGill to research and report back to the Board.

Bob Rosenbaum reported that the McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc. will initiate a Dan Nastoff Fellows program, in honor of the club’s founder, in recognition of donors to the club’s foundation of $500 annually for three years. Bob will make a presentation to the club on December 19.

The club will hold a girt exchange on December 19 at the club meeting. There will be no program presented that day.

Glenn Yarborough moved and Paul Sawtell seconded a motion to match 50% of the balance of recognition points required to reach new, first time Paul Harris Fellow status for any club member with the request that the member donate to the Rotary Foundation the amount of dollars that the club matched in points over the next 3 years. The motion passed unanimously.

Scott Mills moved and Michael DeRose seconded a motion to charge club members $30 for the Holiday party, and children under age 10, $15. The club will offset costs not covered by theses charges. The motion passed unanimously

With no further business appearing, the meeting was adjourned at 3:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lois Wilson

Club Secretary
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